Selectmen’s Meeting Minutes
November 29, 2021


3:00 PM Meeting called to order by Selectboard Chairman, John Esposito. Also in attendance were Selectmen Howard Brown and Tim Berry and minute taker, Laurie Brown.
Esposito led the meeting in the pledge of allegiance. 

Board reviewed the proposed Wetlands Ordinance and MV Zoning Regulation Change provided by the Planning Board.
Esposito said that he saw no red flags and that they should be sent to Town Counsel for approval.
H. Brown said that he would like a little more time to read through them carefully.
Berry said that the Zoning Ordinances were written in the ‘70’s and most need to be updated.
Esposito told H. Brown that, if he finds anything that he feels needs to be changed, they can do it at the public hearing. 
Berry motioned, seconded by H. Brown to send the proposed Wetlands Ordinance and MV Zoning Regulation Change to Town Counsel for review. All in favor.

L Brown said that there is a MACC Base BOG Budget meeting tonight at 5:30 PM, and Chief Wilson would like to know which Selectman will attend. Esposito volunteered.

Berry said that there was some confusion over the use of the meeting room on the night of December 11. Last week the Recreation Director, Heather Kennedy said that all Tree Lighting events will take place outside under tents so the Heritage Commission was planning to use the room to set up their Holiday Walk and serve refreshments. Kennedy then said that the Rec. Committee would be using the room. They have decided to share the space and use it at different times during the day.

Berry said that the Heritage Commission has gotten a price of $8,500 to have a current needs assessment done on the Town Hall in order to be eligible for grants. Come to find out, there is a grant available to fund ½ of this assessment that we will be applying for.

L. Brown spoke of Kathy Marchocki’s attendance at a Selectmen’s meeting a few weeks ago. She was there to discuss re-numbering her house due to the approval of her subdivision. A decision needs to be made, and she called the office to see if she could get it finalized. The house to the right of her home is #91 Old Wilton Rd, and she is #93. There is now a lot in-between. She has conceded that the new lot must be #93, and she must re-number her home and the cottage on her property. The cottage is currently #93B. She is asking that her new number be #95, and that the cottage be #95A. Board agreed.

3:40 PM As there was no further business before the Board, Berry motioned seconded by H. Brown to adjourn.
All in favor.

Respectfully submitted,

Laurie Brown
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